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Faculty Assembly Minutes
November 12, 2024
Frederick Douglas Library Auditorium


I. Welcome and Call to Order
The meeting was called to order at 11:15 am by Mr. Joseph Bree.  

II. Approval of Minutes 
Mr. Joseph Bree made a motion to approve the minutes.  Dr. Grace Namwamba approved and Dr. Robin Gould No opposition or abstentions.

III. Office of Institutional Equity and Compliance – Mr. Jason Casares
Accommodation Process & Communication
All students with approved ADA accommodations receive a formal letter from our office. This letter, which is also sent to faculty, confirms their accommodations. If a student claims to have accommodations but no letter is found, it is unlikely they are officially approved. Faculty and students are both responsible for reviewing these communications and discussing accommodations directly.
Testing Center & Misconceptions
Our Testing Center is a secure, professionally managed environment. Students follow strict protocols including checking in, securing personal items, and being monitored by proctors and cameras. A student-produced video tour will soon be available to demystify the space and counter false rumors, particularly the misconception that students using the center are cheating. We strongly reject such rumors.
Student Empowerment & Advocacy
We prioritize not only supporting students but also educating them about their rights and how to advocate for themselves—particularly important for our first-generation students and students of color. Our leadership program includes training on self-advocacy and communication regarding disabilities.
Faculty Support & Expectations
Some students struggle to approach faculty about accommodations due to anxiety or intimidation. We ask faculty to help foster open dialogue and create a welcoming environment. It's critical to understand that providing approved accommodations—such as distraction-reduced testing spaces—is a legal requirement, not optional.
Avoiding Risk & Ensuring Integrity
Faculty should not suggest alternative, unofficial testing locations. Doing so may result in student complaints if proper testing conditions aren't met. While we acknowledge the extra workload involved in providing alternate exams, it is essential for ensuring academic integrity and fairness.
Capacity & Communication
Our testing space is limited, but students sometimes incorrectly claim there's no availability. Please contact our office directly if you encounter these situations so we can clarify.
Commitment to Integrity & Transparency
The ADA remains firmly in place, and our administration continues to back accessibility services. Students sign agreements to uphold academic integrity within the testing center, which is supervised by trained professionals. We invite you to visit the center at any time to see the operations for yourself.

IV. President Updates – President Heidi Anderson
Key Updates: National Policy Impact
Since Day 1, the new presidential administration has issued numerous executive orders, beginning on Inauguration Day, which coincided with Martin Luther King Jr. Day—a day of service for many.
By midweek, as Chair of the 1890 Council, I was contacted regarding concerning actions aimed at restructuring or eliminating key USDA-supported programs—programs that directly impact our students through scholarships and liaison support. These changes began early and could significantly affect our community.
· Primary Capital Priority
· Health Complex Phase II: The university’s top legislative priority is securing funding for Phase II of the Health Professions Complex, which will co-locate all health programs—including Veterinary Medicine—next to the current Pharmacy and Health Professions building.
· Governor Moore has included this project in the state capital budget, and advocacy efforts continue in Annapolis.
· Student Housing Improvements
· Efforts are underway to secure funding for upgrading student housing, with a focus on either replacing or rebuilding Nuttle Hall.
· Due to restrictions on state funding for auxiliary services, a public-private partnership model is being pursued to avoid increasing student fees.
· Support has been secured from key legislators (Sen. Sydnor and Del. Stephanie Smith), the Alumni Association, and student leaders.
These two initiatives are the current legislative focus for UMES in Annapolis.


V. Provost Updates – Dr. Ronnie Allen 
Dr. Allen yields his time to Dr. Grace Namwamba to discuss the Middle States Self-Study Report
Middle States Reaffirmation of Accreditation Update (Dr. Grace Namwamba)
· Self-Study Submission: UMES submitted its Self-Study Report to the Middle States Commission on Higher Education on Sunday. The report is available on the Self-Study website.
· Next Steps: The site visit is scheduled for March 23–26. All stakeholders are encouraged to read and familiarize themselves with the report.
· Self-Study Overview:
· Addressed 7 accreditation standards and 15 requirements of affiliation.
· Focused on demonstrating compliance and promoting continuous institutional improvement.
· Process included wide campus engagement, feedback collection, and evidence gathering.
· Institutional Highlights:
· UMES is a historically Black land-grant university offering 77 academic programs, including 37 bachelor’s, 19 master’s, and 12 doctoral degrees.
· Recognized for meeting critical workforce needs, with 60% of degrees awarded in high-demand STEM fields.
· Key Findings & Priorities:
· Enhanced Student Success 
· Growth in academic offerings and new programs.
· Increased faculty hiring and investment using settlement funds.
· Four consecutive years of enrollment growth.
· Expanded infrastructure and virtual learning tools.
· Improved Financial Sustainability 
· Significant grants and funding secured, including: 
· $2.5M from Howard Hughes Medical Institute
· $16M capital campaign
· Increased scholarships and faculty/student support through settlement funds
· Advanced Diversity, Equity & Inclusion (DEI) 
· New general education curriculum includes a mandatory course in justice, equity, diversity, and inclusion.
· OIE (Office of Institutional Equity) expanded to support diverse campus needs.
· Outcomes: The university met its seven intended outcomes for the self-study, confirming institutional alignment with accreditation standards and strategic priorities.

· Enrollment Management / Student Experience
· Accounting Minor – Program Revision
Motion to approve by Dr. Kate Brown and seconded by Dr. Leesa Thomas-Banks. No objections.  Motion carries.


VI. Faculty Concerns (Ms. Corrie Cotton)
Nothing to report. 

VII. Faculty Communications Committee (Dr. Prince Attoh)
Dr. Attoh thanked everyone who voted in the last election. 
· Mr. Joseph Bree, Chair
· Dr. Lily Tsai, Chair Elect
· Dr. Mark Williams, Parliamentarian
The communications committee has to replace a committee member. 

VIII. Announcements
· Next month, Mr. Jason Casares and Mr. Wade Henley will be presenting at the meeting.
· Vote on the Faculty Handbook at the next meeting.  

IX. Adjournment
Dr. Kate Brown made a motion to adjourn; seconded by Dr. Grace Namwamba. The meeting was adjourned at 11:47 a.m.
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